

T 604.514.2800 **F** 604.530.4371

langleycity.ca

File: 0410.02

January 31, 2020

The Honourable John Horgan, M.L.A. Premier of British Columbia PO Box 9422 Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC V8W 9V1

VIA Email: premier@gov.bc.ca

Dear Premier Horgan:

Re: Modernizing the Motor Vehicle Act

At its January 27, 2020 Regular Council meeting, the Council for the City of Langley received for information correspondence dated November 28, 2019 from the Mayor of the District of Saanich to you regarding the above-referenced. Council subsequently passed the following resolution:

THAT the Council for the City of Langley send correspondence to Premier Horgan, Saanich Council, the Honourable Claire Trevana, MLA, Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure, Mayors of British Columbia, and the President of the Union of British Columbia Municipalities echoing Council's disappointment that the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure will not be moving forward with UBCM Resolution 2019 - B7 pertaining to default blanket speed limits in residential areas.

Yours truly, CITY OF LANGLEY

Kelly Kenney Corporate Officer

Cc Saanich Council

The Honourable Claire Trevana, MLA, Minister of Transportation & Infrastructure Mayors of British Columbia

President of the Union of British Columbia Municipalities